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Dear MAM Client,

September is quarter-end, so I am keeping this month’s Commentary very short.  We will be sending out quarterly reports by late next week.  In the report, I will discuss both the performance of the market and my outlook for the remainder of the year.  I will also discuss the adjustments that I made in most portfolios this past quarter and explain why I added two new mutual funds to most accounts.  

Were it not for a sell off that occurred in the last week of the month, September would have been the seventh consecutive month for the stock market to rise.  Given the sharp increase in stock prices since March of 2003, some profit taking is to be expected.  For the month of September, the S & P 500 fell 1.2%, the Nasdaq dropped 1.3%, and the Russell 2000 fell 1.8%.  

The news for the first nine months of 2003 is very good.  The S & P 500 rose 13.2%, the Nasdaq soared 37.1%, and the Russell 2000 climbed 27.4%.  

As a preview of the quarterly report that will be sent next week, I am glad to say that for the first nine months of 2003, 96% of the MAM portfolios in existence for the whole year outperformed the return on the S & P 500.  The year-to-date composite return of MAM portfolios was a gain of 19.3%.

Please e-mail or call if you have any questions or want to discuss your portfolio(s).

Sincerely, 

Steve McCarthy, CPA

McCarthy Asset Management

Registered Investment Advisor

650-638-0667

1900 O’Farrell St, Suite 330, San Mateo, CA 94403, (650) 638-0667  Fax (650) 638-0222;

e-mail: SteveMtax@aol.com
